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Dear Wagga Wagga Christian College
Community,

I  have enjoyed meeting a number of
you this week.  Thank you to those who
have made the time to drop in and say
hello and thank you for your patience
as I  try to put names to familiar faces.
For the next two Wednesday mornings,
if  you have a bit  of t ime between 8:45
and 9:45 am, you are invited to
morning tea in the foyer of the TLA, in
the Library building.  I f  you can’t make
it on a Wednesday,  the two following
weeks will  be on Monday mornings
instead. I  look forward to connecting
with parents as we continue to partner
in the Christian education of our
students.
 
Students at WWCC are a busy group!
Last week,  I  attended the information
session for parents and sponsors for
the F1 and SUBS in Schools STEM
teams. Students presented their very
substantial  work so far .  I  was
impressed with the scope of their  task,
which includes project management,
marketing and communications,  and
graphic design as well  as the  
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engineering and construction aspects.
We look forward with excitement to the
State and National competitions later in the
year.  Our Under 15s and Open Girls Netball
teams were in Sydney on Monday.
Congratulations to all  of  the students (and
teachers) who put the time and effort in to
compete on behalf  of the College.  The Open
team made it  to the semi-finals -  well  done!
And our Primary Da Vinci Decathlon team
has been working hard for their upcoming
competitions.  Their dedication has extended
to long hours of practice,  even on a
Saturday.  We know their work ethic will
serve them well  and thank the teachers who
work alongside them.

Lastly,  a devotional thought for this week.  In
my Bible Study group, we’re currently doing
an overview of the Old Testament,  and we
have been looking at what God says to His
people in diff icult circumstances.  A phrase
that has come up dozens of t imes already is ,
“Do not be afraid!”  Sometimes we’re afraid
because things are really desperate,  l ike
when Israel found itself  in exile in Babylon.
Sometimes,  it ’s  because we’re uncertain
about what is  happening, l ike when
Abraham answered God’s call  but did not
know where he was going.  And sometimes,
we’re afraid because we can’t see the “big
picture” the way God sees it .  I  love the story
of Elisha,  whose vil lage was surrounded by
an enemy army. Elisha’s servant looked out
the window at the army and was terrif ied.
Elisha prayed that God would open his
servant’s eyes.  When he looked out the
window again,  he saw that the enemy army
was surrounded by an army of angels,  with
chariots of f ire.  Be encouraged! No matter
what our circumstances,  God sees the big
picture and He is the one in control !  Have a
great week and please feel free to drop in
and say hello!

Kind regards,
Rachel McClure
Acting Principal
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Last Wednesday, our Year 11 English Studies class welcomed
our very own Mrs Lieschke as a guest speaker to talk about her
experiences of travel. Students are working on an Assessment
Task where they have to plan a 10-day trip across a minimum
of two continents and keep within a $10,000 budget. They
have to plan their itinerary, budget and journal as well as
consider legal and safety implications. Thank you Mrs Lieschke,
for spending time with our students and sharing your wisdom
and experiences.

E N G L I S H  S T U D I E S  T A L K  T R A V E L L I N G

The Primary School Worship service was a lovely opportunity for
Preschool, Primary students and families to be reminded of the
amazing and loving God we have. The Year 6 worship team presented
the story of Jesus feeding the 5000 through pictures and Miss Sarah
shared her testimony about her miraculous thumb. We sang about the
greatness of God and His faithfulness to us, especially in times of
change. It was also a lovely opportunity for the school community to
catch up with Mrs McClure over some afternoon tea. Thank you to the
parents who joined us and we look forward to our next Primary School
worship assembly in Term 3.

P R I M A R Y  S C H O O L  W O R S H I P

The national success of the College STEM teams over many
consecutive years was celebrated last week at an industry and family
STEM Expo. Student teams welcomed past and future sponsors to
the College, enjoying the opportunity to demonstrate and explain
the journey our Secondary STEM students undertake in the REA
Foundation Competitions – SUBS in Schools and F1 in Schools.
Presentations were made to attending sponsors and the 2023
student teams introduced themselves, their roles and their branding,
while Mr David Crick, Head of TAS, gave an overview of the
competitions and the benefits of being involved either as a student
or a business. 

R E A  E X P O

1D released their creative flair when learning about French artist

Henri Matisse. In his later years Matisse created exceptional

pieces of art using only a pair of scissors! Children learnt about

contrast, colour and how to cut paper to create an artwork

inspired by Matisse after reading the book Henri's Scissors by

Jeanette Winter. The final step in completing their artwork

involved collaging the carefully cut paper and deciding on careful

placement. 

1 D  L E A R N  A B O U T  M A T I S S E
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This week we had the 6th part of the Riverina Conservatorium of
Music's Lunchtime Concerts! Hamish Tait on piano and Lauren Davis
on violin performed two contrasting pieces in their concert:
Beethoven's 7th Violin Sonata and Respighi's Six Pieces for Violin
and Piano. Beethoven's sonata is intense and dramatic, while
Respighi's compositions offer a diverse range of moods and
atmospheres. The concert showcased the talents of both musicians
and provided a rich musical experience for our students.
"I preferred the Beethoven but I also loved the Respighi performance
that was like a waltz." - Katherine
"I liked it all. Lauren was doing some amazing shifting on the violin."
- Greta

This term KP have become inventors! Each week they have
invented something out of a different material, this week they
had to invent their own clothes out of newspaper! Thank you to
Mrs Rebekah Grant who came in as the “fashionista” to inspire
them. They had lots of fun, finishing with a fashion parade!

Last week, Year 9/10 students were delighted to have visiting artist
Megan Cameron join their Visual Arts class. Megan presented a
collection of her work and ran an engaging drawing tutorial with
students where they learned how to draw a realistic dog using graphite.
Megan’s visit was a demonstration of her incredible talent with which
she taught and inspired the students. She infused the room with her
passion for art, captivating students with her skills and experience.
Through sharing her creative process and skills, Megan celebrated art
as a powerful tool for storytelling and self-expression as well as an
important career choice. She was impressed by the talent and creativity
of the students, and stated, “I love seeing their confidence building,
especially those students who believed they couldn’t draw previously.” 
A big thank you to Megan for her continued support of our students in
developing their skills and confidence in visual arts.

L U N C H T I M E  C O N C E R T S

K P ' S  N E W S P A P E R  F A S H I O N

M E G A N  C A M E R O N  R E T U R N S !

Recently Year 12 art students enjoyed an excursion to Wagga Art
Gallery where they experienced the amazing work of local artist
Juanita McLauchlan. Juanita draws upon her Gamilaraay identity,
history and language to explore family connections. As Juanita
stated, "The exhibition title 'gii mara-bula / Heart Hand' expresses
my understanding as an Aboriginal person of continuities over time
that I share time with both ancestors and descendants." 
Students were inspired by the myriad of exhibitions that included

mediums in film, photography, textiles, printmaking & oil painting.

It was a beautiful chance to experience local art and learn the

processes and concepts behind the work. 

Y R  1 2  E X P L O R E S  T H E  A R T  G A L L E R Y
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Izzy is passionate about sheep. Not only passionate but
knowledgeable and so keen to learn more. 

Isabelle Armstrong, Year 9 student at WWCC, had the opportunity to
meet with likeminded youth over the last holidays at the SA Sheep
Expo held in Adelaide. After winning a bursary through the White
Suffolk Association, to attend the conference, Izzy arrived interstate
without knowing any one and left three days later excited, inspired
and with new friends who love the land as much as she does. 

The three-day conference was aimed at youth developing a better
understanding of the sheep industry, the opportunities it offers and to
encourage the next generation to engage at a grassroots level within
the industry. It was a hands-on experience with students participating
in workshops assessing lambs, competitions for young judges and
sheep handling as well as being given responsibility for a particular
sheep for the entirety of the conference. 

“I have bred White Suffolk Sheep and have a particular interest in this
area. The conference was fantastic, I learnt so much and I hope to be
able to go back next year, “ enthused Izzy. Well done and we look
forward to hearing more about Izzy’s progress in the sheep industry.

IZZY'S PASSION FOR THE SHEEP INDUSTRY

Doing the heavy lifting is what we rely on our Maintenance team

to do at the College day by day and last week the team were

treated to some new technology to help make it happen. ‘Big

Orange’ tractor, the new addition to the Maintenance team,

arrived on the back of a truck courtesy of Total Ag Solutions.

Mr Luke Alcorn and Mr Wes Bollinger are starting to test the

new tractor’s capabilities. With a 4 in 1 bucket and pallet forks,

Big Orange has a heavier lifting capacity which will help in the

lifting of hay bales for the cattle, pulling out trees and leveling

ground. “This new machine will improve the safety of

transporting and unloading heavy items. We are really keen to

test it out,” said an excited Mr Alcorn.

W W C C  G E T S  A  N E W  T R A C T O R

Agriculture



S E E  T H E  P H O T O S .  .  .  

LOVIN' SPORT
JOHN VROKYKS SHEILD GAME 2
Congratulations to our girls basketball team on their

thrilling victory against Kooringal High in game 2 of the

John Vrokyk Sheild! It must have been an intense

match, with a close final score of 36-35. Carneh had an

outstanding performance, scoring 14 points and being a

rock on the defensive end alongisde Roseanna.

The girls' next challenge awaits them in the semi-finals,

which is scheduled for this afternoon. Stay tuned to

find out the results.

C S S A  S T A T E  N E T B A L L

Our Under 15 and Open Girls Netball team travelled to Sydney on Sunday

to compete at the CSSA State Gala Day. The girls were fortunate enough

to be able to attend a sell out Suncorp Super Netball game Sunday

afternoon, Giants v Swifts. The game was an awesome experience and a

great chance for the girls to see the highest quality game. That evening

the group went to Emu Hall Restaurant and café and were treated to an

amazing meal and live music, encouraging many to get up and dance. The

teams stayed at Penrith Christian School and we thank them for their

hospitality and use of facilities.

Monday was a cool and overcast day but thankfully the 35ml of rain that

was predicted never arrived. The Under 15 team started well with a close

victory and a draw but were unable to move through to the finals after

their five games. They showed great spirit throughout the day and we

know they will be back bigger and stronger next year, as all girls are at an

age where they will again compete in the Under 15 tournament next year.

Our Open Girls were spectacular! They convincingly won all their pool

games, where their skill level was a step above the competition. The

quarter final was nail bitingly close, but the girls' cohesion and set plays

proved the difference, defeating Greenpoint 22-14. The semi-final against

Inaburra Christian School, was a tough… and rough… game with the

College ahead by 2 at half time. Unfortunately, fatigue became a factor

and our girls missed some opportunities under the ring and allowed some

passes to slip though their fingers. The College was knocked out of the

finals with a 27-24 point loss. 

The effort of the girls was absolutely enormous and the College is so proud of each individual and the teams as a

whole. Our students always demonstrate exemplary sportsmanship and behaviour and are a credit to the College. A

massive thank you to Mr Brendan Colvin for coaching the Opens Team, your dedication over the years and the way

you have encouraged teamwork amongst the girls was evident and there is no way we could have achieved the

success we did without your coaching and encouragement. A thank you to Mrs Vanessa Vidler who volunteered to

attend the Gala Day as a parent and coached the Under 15 team superbly, encouraging the girls and giving excellent

direction. Thank you also to Mr David Buchtmann who umpired throughout the day, giving up his time to assist the

College and being an absolute standout umpire on the day. Mrs Claire Buchtmann took many of the photos you will

find on the news blog on the website and supported the girls and coaches throughout the day.

A big congratulations to Claire Colvin, Year 10, who was selected on the CSSA team to compete at the CIS

(Combined Independent Schools) Challenge Day. She shot superbly all day and was a true standout.

By Mr Blake Cunningham, Secondary Sports Coordinator
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Life lessons from 4 aussie animalsLife lessons from 4 aussie animals
Here’s one thing nature lovers, conservationists, and random people on the internet can all
agree on: Aussie wildlife rocks. As it turns out, you probably have a lot more in common
with these little guys than you thought; there are lots of lessons Australian animals can
teach us about our lives.

The Shingleback Lizard is also known as the
‘bobtail lizard’ because it's tail stores fat
reserves, meaning that it sometimes looks
like a head. Something scientists find
interesting about Shinglebacks is that they
mate for life. They spend most of the year
alone, but towards the end of the year they
reunite with their partner. Some couples have
been known to reunite annually for up 

The Shingleback Lizard

The Mantra Ray

to 20 years. So romantic! When spotted crossing a road together, the male will follow behind
the female. In fact, the female Shingleback is considerably larger than the male. This is
because the male is known to watch out for predators so that the female can eat safely. 

Lizards aren’t typically thought of as being warm or kind to other members of their species.
But the Shingleback shows us that we’re all capable of loving others and of being loved – even
if you’re a cold-blooded reptile.

What we can learn from them

At up to 7 metres from fin to fin, there’s no
doubt that Manta Rays are some of the biggest
creatures in the ocean. And just like any other
animal, the Manta Ray needs to stay nice and
clean. That’s why, on the Great Barrier Reef,
Manta Rays regularly visit ‘cleaning stations’.
(Yes, that’s the name scientists actually use to
talk about them.) Here, they stop by and give
small fish a chance to eat the bacteria that’s
growing on their skin. 
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To get in touch with the College Counsellor
phone the College on 6923 8888 or email :  g.mclean@wwcc.nsw.edu.au

The Australian White Ibis goes under many
names, including ‘bin chicken’ and ‘tip turkey’.
You might have seen them grabbing a cheeky
snack out of the trash or, even worse, stealing a
bite from your picnic spread while you weren’t
looking. We love to laugh at their bizarre antics,
but it’s easy to forget why these birds ended up
dumpster diving for nibbles in the first place. The
White Ibis is a species that originally gravitated
to the wet marshlands along Australia’s eastern
coastline. But as urban development spread
across their native habitat over the past 150 

Recently, scientists found that if fish get too confident and bite the Manta Rays they’re
cleaning, the Rays have an interesting response. Instead of fighting back, they simply don’t
return to that particular cleaning station the next time. We think that’s a pretty solid way
for anyone to respond to someone else’s toxic behaviour. If there are people in your life
who are too much for you to handle, and if you aren’t in the right headspace to talk to
them about it, sometimes the healthiest thing to do is just to stay away from them for the
time being.

years, they faced a serious challenge and were forced to adapt to city life. It’s not an ideal
situation for them, or for our bins, but when you think about it, these birds have made the
best of a bad situation.

The Ibis’s story is one of resilience. It’s a helpful reminder that if you stay open-minded, it’s
possible to deal with challenges that come your way. 

Clownfish prove that, to be happy and healthy, you don’t need to go overseas twice a year or
have nine hobbies and three different parties to go to every weekend. We just need to have
one place where we feel at home, and one thing that makes our life feel meaningful. 

In school, everyone learns about the Clownfish’s
symbiotic relationship with sea anemones, which helps
to protect them from predators. To defend themselves,
sea anemones have cells that sting fish and predators
passing by. However, Clownfish have a mucus coating
that makes them immune to the anemone’s poison, and
on top of that the anemone gets vital nutrients from
the Clownfish’s droppings. This means that they can
live together safely and harmoniously. 

Source:

Here's What Aussie Animals Can Teach

Us About Life | ReachOut Australia
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The White Ibis

The Clownfish
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Connect online and discover meeting times and more with the following church communities:

https://www.saintandrews.net.au/
https://livingwaterwagga.org.au/
https://www.generocitychurch.com.au/
https://www.salvationarmy.org.au/wagga/
http://www.unlimitedcrc.com.au/
https://cfwagga.org.au/
https://www.wwbc.org.au/
https://www.waggaevchurch.org.au/
https://swac.church/
https://waggachurchofchrist.org.au/
https://waggaunitingchurch.org/
https://www.waggaanglican.org.au/
https://staidanswagga.org.au/
https://waggawagga.adventist.org.au/
https://www.togetherchurch.org/

